
 

Navarrete PTO Minutes 
General Meeting- April 18, 2024 - 3:30pm- Library 

 
Meeting was called to order at 3:28pm by Brigit Mendoza, PTO President 
 
Meeting was attended by the following board members: Brigit Mendoza, Erin Fries, Jenna Hamilton, Pamela 
Rodriguez-Pena, Jullie McCullough, Sarah Johnson and Amy Meskill. Please see attached sign-in sheet for 
others in attendance.  

 

 President’s Welcome-  
Thank you for supporting all of our events this year 

 
 Principal’s Report- 

A big thank you to this year’s PTO 
 

 Approval of Minutes- last meeting, 1/25/24 
Brigit asked for a motion to approve the minutes from 1/25/24 
Mrs. Carpenter motioned to approve the minutes 
Mrs. Whitlark seconded the motion 
Minutes approved 

 
 Vote in New PTO Board- See attached bios for new PTO members 

We are sad to see Sarah and Julie leave next school year 
We have a new board member who will be joining for next school year, Denise Vallas 
Brigit asked for a motion to approve the 2024-2025 PTO board as presented (see attached) 
Mrs. Carpenter motioned to approve the 2024-2025 PTO Board  
Mrs. Niederer seconded the motion 
2024-2025 PTO Board approved  
 

 Squawk Dash Update-  
o Squawk Dash raised a total of $25,329 (Sponsorships $4,270, Cash/Check $987, Living Tree 

$20,072) 
o We liked having the event on the main field to keep everyone together  
o Discuss teacher reports for 2025, moving to M/W/F updates 

 Thank you to Erin for running all of the reports for this year’s Squawk Dash 
 Erin explained that daily reports are incredibly time consuming, so next year reports will 

be available on M/W/F 
 Erin asked if there anything else that teachers would like to see reported  
 The teachers who were present said that the reports were helpful, that they used them 

and they did not need any additional information. They also said thank you to the PTO 
for another great Squawk Dash.  

 PTO understands that the Living Tree platform does not provide all of the details that 
other platforms do, but they take the lowest % of our earnings. This is why we choose to 
keep everything in house.  

 Brigit asked if there was anything else that we should consider next year and asked for 
feedback for new obstacle ideas. Need to keep in mind that we need the obstacles to 
run themselves because we can’t rely on having enough volunteers to help.  

 



 Financial Report-  
o There is $3,257.00 in grade level reimbursements, please submit no later than 5/17/24 

Every grade level should have received a breakdown of their current spendings and 
what is still available to them for the remainder of this year.  

 
Income since 2/1/24  Expenses since 2/1/24 
Fry's Rewards  $422  Paid AR Fee  $2,436 
Peter Piper Pizza Restaurant Night  $665  Winter Dance Expenses  $1,367 
Mod Pizza Restaurant Night  $226  Classroom/Specials Enhancements  $2,794 
Topgolf Tickets Sold  $3,104  Deposit on Accessible Swings  $2,500 
Winter Dance Tickets  $1,958  Science Camp Buses  $1,071 
Squawk Dash  $18,118.32 (see below)  Topgolf Payment  $1,811 

   
Squawk Dash Breakdown:   
Sponsorships  $4,270  Prizes  $817 
Checks/Cash Donations  $987  Bounce House  $1,951 
Living Tree Donations  $20,072  T-Shirts  $3,585 
  Class Incentives  $212 

   

Supplies  $645 

  
o All line items on the financial report with an * denotes final amounts, Erin does not anticipate 

these numbers to change  
o The accessible swings have shipped 
o Topgolf is a break even event for Navarrete, no profit  

 
  

 Back to School Event-  
o Will be Bingo Night on Friday, August 2nd from 5:30 – 7:30pm! Please sign up and be a “celebrity 

caller” as the kiddos LOVE to see you! 
 

 Open Discussion-  
There was some discussion about other ways that PTO should look to spend money next year  

o Online subscriptions: Brain Pop, Love Brain, Raz Kids, etc. More research needs to be 
done.  

o PTO can continue to reimburse teachers for items that they purchase through TPT 
o A TPT subscription would not be approved. Vanessa explained that it’s something that 

District would not support.  
 Next year’s calendar is finalized, except for Restaurant Nights  

 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 3:47pm by Brigit Mendoza, PTO President 
 
Meeting minutes recorded by Jenna Hamilton, PTO Secretary 



 
 

PTO Bios - 2024 
 
 
Brigit Mendoza, President 
 
Hi! My name is Brigit Mendoza, and I am running for my second term as PTO President. I have been a 
board member for the last four years. I was born and raised in Southern California, but now Arizona 
has my heart! I’m married to the love of my life, John, and we have two amazing kids- Olivia will be in 
the 5th grade, and Benjamin will finally be in kindergarten (he has been waiting a long time to be a 
Nighthawk)!  
 
I have worked in the field of healthcare since 2003, and my background is in Radiology. I have a 
Master’s in Management degree and I work remotely for Loma Linda University as a Professor and 
Program Director. We love living in Sun Groves, and the community feeling at Navarrete. I’m so 
excited to start another year and plan some fun events for this fantastic school! 
 
Erin Fries, Treasurer 
  
My name is Erin Fries and I am running for PTO Treasurer for the sixth year. I am an Arizona native and 
graduated from NAU in 2002 with a BSBA with an emphasis in Finance. I left the Insurance Industry as 
a Financial Specialist after 15 years to spend some much-needed time with my kids.   
  
My husband Jeff and I have lived in Sun Groves since 2012. I have three kids; Marlee (Sophomore at 
Basha), Avery (8th grade at Payne), and Grayson (4th grade at Navarrete). I am very active with Girl 
Scouts, Cub Scouts, and Treasurer for the Basha Choir Boosters. I’ve enjoyed volunteering over the 
years and being involved in several PTO events. I look forward to being a part of the great Navarrete 
community again next year. 
 
 
Jenna Hamilton, Secretary 
 
Hi! My name is Jenna Hamilton. I moved to Arizona in 2005 to attend Arizona State University where I 
earned Bachelor’s degrees in Special Education and Elementary Education with a minor in Family 
and Human Development. While attending ASU I worked for an organization that provided services 
and programming for disabled children and their families. I also volunteered for the organization’s 
non-profit and spent several years serving on their Board as Secretary, where I organized fundraisers, 
community events and an annual 3-day camp for disabled campers and their families.  
My husband and I have two children. Henry will be in 3rd grade and James will be in 1st grade. This is 
my second year on the PTO board and I am looking forward to helping create an inclusive 
community for all Nighthawks and their families. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

PTO Bios - 2024 
 
 
Pamela Rodriguez-Pena, Board Member 
 
Hi my name is Pamela Rodriguez-Pena. I’m a native of Arizona. I grew up in Mesa and attended 
Mesa public schools. I graduated from Mesa High School in 2001. I moved to Chandler 11 years ago 
and love living here in Sun Groves. I don’t have any children of my own but I am raising my niece 
Charli who will be in 6th grade. This will be my fourth year as a PTO Board member. I'm looking 
forward to continuing making Navarrete a warm and welcoming school as it has been for my family. 

 

Amy Landrey Meskill 

 
Hi there! My name is Amy Landrey Meskill. I am married to my high school sweetheart, Jade, and we 
have five amazing kids- two at NAU: Jade will be a Senior and Ridley will be a Freshman, one at 
Casteel: Landrey in 9th grade, and two at Navarrete: Dixon in 6th grade and Eisley in 4th grade. All of 
my children have attended Navarrete…it’s just that wonderful! 
 
I am an Arizona native, educated in Chandler schools and graduated from Chandler High School. I 
have my BS in Education from Northern Arizona University and my Masters Degree in Bilingual 
Education. I taught first grade for 14 years here in the Chandler School District before deciding to 
spend some time at home. I’ve enjoyed my time volunteering here at Navarrete as my children have 
grown and I’ve loved serving as the Art Masterpiece coordinator here for the last seven years. I am 
looking forward to helping out and continuing to make Navarrete a warm, welcoming, supportive 
place for our students, staff, and school community.  
 

NEW PTO BOARD MEMBERS: 
 
Denise Vallas 
 
Hi! My name is Denise Vallas. I am a mother to two energetic boys. Roman will be in 4th grade, and 
Xavien will be in kindergarten. This will be my first year as a PTO board member and I am so grateful 
to be a part of the Nighthawk team. I am originally from San Diego California, with a background in 
medical and healthcare.  
 
Our family moved to Arizona about 5 years ago and it is one of the best decisions we have ever 
made. I am looking forward to helping create a fun, eventful, and memorable year for our Navarrete 
community.  
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